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Dear Mr. Zaayenga:

On July 20, 2001, the Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and
Hazardous Waste received a request for an administrative action to include in the
Monmouth County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County Plan) operational
changes at Frechold Cartage, Inc.

Freehold Cartage, Inc., which occupies Block 43, Lot 18, on Route 33, in Freehold
Township, was added to the County Plan on August 9, 1984, and the amendment was
certified on January 1, 1985. Freehold Cartage, Inc. has been conducting a bulky recyclables
operation under a NJDEP Class B recycling facility permit, but without limitations and
conditions that are now commonly cited for newly proposed Class B recycling facilities.
The proposed administrative action request would provide limitations and conditions for
Freehold Cartage, Inc. as both a Class B recycling facility and transfer station. The average
daily capacity shall be limited to 300 tons per day (TPD), Monday through Saturday, with
no more than 60 TPD consisting of type 10 municipal waste from truckloads containing
significant amounts of recoverable recyclable material. The remaining unused daily
allowance would be used for bulky and non-hazardous manufacturing type wastes (types 27,
13 and 13C). Total waste deliveries received from Monday through Saturday may not
exceed 1800 tons; and no single day may exceed 400 tons. Solid waste may be received on
Sunday, but the total shall not exceed 100 tons, and will not be used to calculate the daily
average. The hours of operation will remain consistent with those presently in place within
the Class B approval.

Pursuant to N.JA.C. 7:26-6.11(b) 5, site expansion and on-site operational changes at an
existing facility may be considered for approval through the administrative action process.
Therefore, this amendment is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to
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NJA.C. 7:26-6.11(f). The approval of this administrative action should not be construed as
an approval by the Department to begin the proposed recycling activities at the facility. This
activity shall be preceded by the acquisition of all necessary permits and approvals pursuant
to NLJ.S.A, 13:1E-1 et seq., and all other applicable laws.

If you have any questions relative to this action, please contact me at (609) 984-3438.
Sincerely,

Yor

Guy Watson, Chief
Bureau of Recycling and Planning




